
Red Hill Consolidated School  

SCHOOL VISION 

Through the Contemporary Learning Experience framework we will provide a rich learning  

environment that is student centred, technology enriched, question driven, skills based and  

contextually relevant. We will promote creativity and provide every  opportunity for students to     
develop  the essential skills to be active participants in a global community. 

 

 

 

Term 2, 2020 
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¢ǳŜǎŘŀȅΣ WǳƴŜ ф 

Years 3-6 Students Return to 
School 
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Prep 2021 Applications Due 
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Student Reports available via 
Sentral 
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Last Day of Term  

нΦолǇƳ CƛƴƛǎƘ 

 

School resumes Term 3 Monday, 
July 13  

 

 

Next School Council 
Meeting 

Virtual - Tuesday, June 16 

 
 
 
 

Term Dates 
¢ŜǊƳ м 

January 29 to March 27 
¢ŜǊƳ н 

April 14 to June 26 
¢ŜǊƳ о 

July 13 to September 18 
¢ŜǊƳ п 

 October 5  to  December  18 
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aƻƴŘŀȅΣ WǳƴŜ у vǳŜŜƴΩǎ .ƛǊǘƘŘŀȅ IƻƭƛŘŀȅ 

Dear Families and Friends, 

After a beautiful stretch of autumn sunshine, winter has hit Red Hill Consolidated 

School this week. I hope you are all keeping well and warm. It has been an exciting few 

weeks up here at school as we welcomed back our Prep to Grade 2 students to face to 

face teaching and learning. We have all been very impressed with how resilient these 

children have been, settling quickly and calmly back into the classroom. Most seem very 

happy to be back with their teachers and friends. They are also doing a fantastic job of 

washing their hands! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We are now preparing to and looking forward to welcoming back our students from 

Grades 3 to 6 on Tuesday 9th of June. For our staggered start and finishing times to 

work, it is very important for families to stick to the timetable below. Please remember, 

if you have multiple children at school, we ask that you drop them off at their earliest 

time slot in the morning and the latest in the afternoon. We also encourage registered 

bus travellers to use our bus services to reduce congestion at school during pick up and 

drop off times. Our bus services have returned to their regular timetable and bus 

travellers will be supervised in the mornings or afternoons if their year level has a 

different start or finish time.  

4 June, 2020 

RHCS STAGGERED START AND FINISH TIMETABLE 

Drop off Pick up 

8:45 Grade 2 and 5 
9:00 Grade 1 and 4 
9:15 Preps and Grades 3 and 6. 
  

3:00 Grade 2 and 5 
3:15 Grade 1 and 4 
3:30 Preps and Grades 3 and 6 
  

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&ved=2ahUKEwiyyJrs2cLZAhUDTbwKHaJRAI4QjRx6BAgAEAY&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.fotosearch.com%2FCSP415%2Fk17371832%2F&psig=AOvVaw291g9BVTLy85S4Z_BwkC9V&ust=1519704139106507


I would like to once again thank you all for your support, encouragement and hard work throughout the learning 

from home period and as we transition back to face to face teaching. I have been so impressed with the quality of 

work our students have produced at home, and I know that this is partially due to the support parents have 

provided. Thank you also to our Prep to Grade 2 parents who have followed our advice with the staggered 

timetable and site access over the past two weeks.         

I would appreciate it if all families could complete a short survey for the Department of Education providing us with 

feedback on our approach to providing remote and flexible learning. If you would like to take part in this survey, 

please use the link and school pin number below: 

Survey link: https://www.orima.com.au/lfh/parents 

School Name: Red Hill Consolidated School 

School PIN: 218408        

This survey will be open until the 26th of June.  

Please donΩt forget that tomorrow (Friday the 5th of June) is a student free day. There will be no on-site supervision 

for students in Grades 3-6 nor will remote learning be provided for students at home. 

DonΩt forget that our 100 Acts of Kindness is in full swing. Many of our students have taken up this challenge at 

home and I have seen lots of our junior school students displaying kindness now that they are back at school. It is 

always important to flex our empathy muscle and show kindness, but with everything happening in our world at 

the moment, kindness is even more important. All students need to do is complete and record 100 Acts of 

Kindness and keep a record of this. Students who do this will be presented with a wristband and certificate and will 

also be welcomed to our RHCS Kind Kids Club.    

I have received a few queries regarding our Term 4 camps for Grade 3, 5 and 6. At this stage, the Department of 

Education has not made a decision on camps and excursions. We are in a fortunate situation in that we do not have 

any camps next term and have a little more time up our sleeves to prepare. We will keep you posted with any 

information regarding camps when it becomes available.   

Finally this week is a quick reminder that we are now taking enrolments for 2021 Prep students. Tonight, we will be 

conducting our first ever virtual prep information evening between 5:00 and 6:00pm. If you, or someone you know 

would like to attend, please email the schoolΩs account red.hill.cs@edumail.vic.gov.au. It would make it so much 

easier for us to manage numbers if we could have all enrolments completed and returned before the 22nd of June. 

Enrolment packs can be downloaded from our schoolΩs web page.  

Keep warm, dry and well. And as alwaysΧΧΦ 

Be kind, be grateful and be mindful!  - Gus Wettenhall 

.ƛǘ ƻŦ 9ȄŎƛǝƴƎ bŜǿǎΥ 

²Ŝ ŎǳǊǊŜƴǘƭȅ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ƪƻŀƭŀ ǾƛǎƛǝƴƎ ƻǳǊ ƎǊƻǳƴŘǎΣ ōŜ ǎǳǊŜ ǘƻ 

ƭƻƻƪ ƻǳǘ ƴŜŀǊ ǘƘŜ [ƻǿŜǊ {ŀƴŘȅ tƭŀȅƎǊƻǳƴŘ ŀƴŘ ǎŜŜ ƛŦ ȅƻǳ 

Ŏŀƴ ǎǇƻǘ ƛǘΦ 

https://www.orima.com.au/lfh/parents
mailto:red.hill.cs@edumail.vic.gov.au


   

µÙúúÌÙíĀç ˊ 
Reconciliation Week:  
 
The 27th May - 3rd June marks Reconciliation week, an important week for all Australians to help bridge the gap 
and strengthen relationships between indigenous and non-indigenous people. Students last week engaged in 
activities with teachers to learn about Australian Indigenous history, as well as learn the importance of coming 
together as one:  

I'd like to thank the students for their amazing critical thinking skills and questions. I sat in on a few classes and was 

delighted to see students asking questions of our teachers in the hope of truly understanding why reconciliation is a 
vital step in repairing past tragedies as well as bringing us closer together.  
A big thank you to John Holmes for cutting our wood, Lou Aston and Tim for donating wood and our art guru Mr. 
Jarman who rolled out this important art activity with our students. These art pieces are hung outside our pick up and 
drop off. We have represented in picture, Bunurong symbols as well as our Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander 
flags.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Respectful Relationships:  

Students will be in the midst of finishing off ópositive copingô which we know has been an important skill for all our 
students working from home and transitioning back to on-site learning. Students will now use their positive coping 
strategies and begin to look at how this can help to enhance their problem solving skills:  
 
óProblem-solving skills are an important part of the coping repertoire. The classroom program provides a number of 
learning activities to develop studentsô problem-solving skills. The activities in the program assist students to develop 
their critical and creative thinking skills, and to apply them to scenarios exploring personal, social and ethical 
dilemmas.ô ï Melbourne University. (2018)  

 
 

 

 



SunSmart:  
 
This week marks Red Hill Consolidated Schools 16

th
 year of being a SunSmart school. Our Student Voice and 

Agency team will focus on creating a more SunSmart School by working with Peninsula Health in our Student 
Health Ambassador Program. For any families looking for some games to play at home, there are SunSmart online 

games found here that help to foster the importance of being SunSmart: https://www.sunsmart.com.au/communities/

early-childhood-schools/resources-schools-early-childhood/primary-school-resources/online-games  

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
Hand Washing Education: 
 
Parents to help support students with washing their hands at home and school feel free to show students from 

years Prep-2 this video: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=LaePayB_pC4 
 
Sorry to our parent community in advanceé  
 
 
 
David Muzyk - Acting Wellbeing Leader   
 
 
 

    
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Mġ íĚ ġëÀġ ġíÿÙ Ćæ ĴÙÀĖ ÀçÀíĀ ġĆ ĲÙúÎĆÿÙ ÀēēúíÎÀġíĆĀĚ æĆĖ ÙĀĖĆúÿÙĀġ æĆĖ
ʶʴʶʵː 

 
Mæ ĴĆĥ ëÀıÙ À ÎëíúÓ ĆĖ ĴĆĥ ÷ĀĆĲ ĚĆÿÙĆĀÙ ĲëĆ ëÀĚ À ÎëíúÓ ÎĆÿÿÙĀÎíĀç ēĖÙē íĀ ʶʴʶʵ

ÀĀÓ ĴĆĥ ĲíĚë ġĆ ĚĥÌÿíġ ÀĀ ÀēēúíÎÀġíĆĀ ēúÙÀĚÙ ÙíġëÙĖˊ 
 

§ ÎĆĀġÀÎġ ġëÙ ĆææíÎÙ ĆĀ ʹʽʼʽ ʶʷʶʵ æĆĖ ÀĀ ÀēēúíÎÀġíĆĀ æĆĖÿ 
 

§ ıíĚíġ ĆĥĖ ĲÙÌĚíġÙ ġĆ ÓĆĲĀúĆÀÓ ÀĀ ÀēēúíÎÀġíĆĀ ĲĲĲːĖÙÓëíúúÎĚːıíÎːÙÓĥːÀĥ 
 

§ ÙÿÀíúˊ ÌĆĥÎëÙĖːúĆĥíĚÀːú̩ÙÓĥÿÀíúːıíÎːçĆıːÀĥ 
 

ēēúíÎÀġíĆĀĚ ÀĖÙ ÓĥÙ _ĆĀÓÀĴˋ ʶʶĀÓ VĥĀÙ 

https://www.sunsmart.com.au/communities/early-childhood-schools/resources-schools-early-childhood/primary-school-resources/online-games
https://www.sunsmart.com.au/communities/early-childhood-schools/resources-schools-early-childhood/primary-school-resources/online-games
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=LaePayB_pC4


LAST CHANCE!  

CSEF (Camps, Sport and Excursion Fund)  

APPLICATIONS CLOSING FRIDAY 19th JUNE, 2020  
 

CSEF ELIGIBILITY  

Below is the criteria used to determine a studentõs eligibility for the Camps, Sports and Excursions 

Fund (CSEF).  
Criteria 1 ð Eligibility  

To be eligible for the fund, a parent or legal guardian of a student attending a registered Gov-

ernment or non -government Victorian primary or secondary school must:  

on the first day of Term one, or;  

on the first day of Term two;  

 

a)  Be an eligible beneficiary within the meaning of the State Concessions Act 2004 , that is, be 

a holder of Veterans Affairs Gold Card or be an eligible Centrelink Health Care Card (HCC) 

or Pensioner Concession Card (PCC) holder, OR  

b)  Be a temporary foster parent, and;  

c) Submit an application to the school by the due date.  

 

A special consideration eligibility category also exists. For more information, see: 

www.education.vic.gov.au/csef  

Parents who receive a Carer Allowance on behalf of a child, or any other benefit or allowance 

not income tested by Centrelink, are not eligible for the CSEF unless they also comply with one of 

(a) or (b) above.  
Criteria 2 - Be of school age and attend school in Victoria  

School is compulsory for all Victorian children aged between six and 17 years of age inclusive.  

For the purposes of CSEF, students may be eligible for assistance if they attend a Victorian       

registered primary or secondary school. Typically, these students are aged between five and 18 

years inclusive.  

CSEF is not payable to students attending pre -school, kindergarten, home schooled, or TAFE.  
Eligibility Date  

For concession card holders CSEF eligibility will be subject to the parent/legal guardianõs  

concession card being successfully validated with Centrelink on the first day of either term one  

(28 January 2020) or term two (14 April 2020).  
 
HOW TO APPLY  

If you applied for the CSEF at Red Hill Consolidated school in 2019, you do not need to complete 

an application form in 2020 unless there has been a change in your family circumstances. You 

only need to complete an application form if any of the following changes have occurred:  
 

changed family circumstances; such as a change of custody, change of name, concession 

card number, or new siblings commencing at the school in 2020.  

 

If you require an application form, please call the school office on 5989 2321. Application forms 

must be returned by Friday 19th June, 2020 . 



Contemporary Learning Experience Update 

In one of my first CLE updates earlier this year I wrote the following:  

Ψ/ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ƭŜŀǊƴ ōŜǎǘ ǿƘŜƴ ǘƘŜ ǎƛƎƴƛŬŎŀƴǘ ŀŘǳƭǘǎ ƛƴ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƭƛǾŜǎ -- ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎΣ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊǎΣ ŀƴŘ   

ƻǘƘŜǊ ŦŀƳƛƭȅ ŀƴŘ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ -- ǿƻǊƪ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊ ǘƻ ŜƴŎƻǳǊŀƎŜ ŀƴŘ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ǘƘŜƳΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ōŀǎƛŎ ŦŀŎǘ 

ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ŀ ƎǳƛŘƛƴƎ ǇǊƛƴŎƛǇƭŜ ŀǎ ǿŜ ǘƘƛƴƪ ŀōƻǳǘ Ƙƻǿ ǎŎƘƻƻƭǎ ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ƻǊƎŀƴƛǎŜŘ ŀƴŘ Ƙƻǿ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ 

ǎƘƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ǘŀǳƎƘǘΦ {ŎƘƻƻƭǎ ŀƭƻƴŜ Ŏŀƴƴƻǘ ŀŘŘǊŜǎǎ ŀƭƭ ƻŦ ŀ ŎƘƛƭŘϥǎ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇƳŜƴǘŀƭ ƴŜŜŘǎΥ ¢ƘŜ ƳŜŀƴƛƴƎŦǳƭ 

ƛƴǾƻƭǾŜƳŜƴǘ ƻŦ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ǎǳǇǇƻǊǘ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ŀǊŜ ŜǎǎŜƴǝŀƭΦ 

¢ƘŜ ƴŜŜŘ ŦƻǊ ŀ ǎǘǊƻƴƎ ǇŀǊǘƴŜǊǎƘƛǇ ōŜǘǿŜŜƴ ǎŎƘƻƻƭǎ ŀƴŘ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎ ǘƻ ŜŘǳŎŀǘŜ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ Ƴŀȅ ǎŜŜƳ ƭƛƪŜ 

ŎƻƳƳƻƴ ǎŜƴǎŜΦ Lƴ ǎƛƳǇƭŜǊ ǝƳŜǎΣ ǘƘƛǎ ǊŜƭŀǝƻƴǎƘƛǇ ǿŀǎ ƴŀǘǳǊŀƭ ŀƴŘ Ŝŀǎȅ ǘƻ ƳŀƛƴǘŀƛƴΦ ¢ŜŀŎƘŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ  

ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ǿŜǊŜ ƻƊŜƴ ƴŜƛƎƘōƻǳǊǎ ŀƴŘ ŦƻǳƴŘ Ƴŀƴȅ ƻŎŎŀǎƛƻƴǎ ǘƻ ŘƛǎŎǳǎǎ ŀ ŎƘƛƭŘϥǎ ǇǊƻƎǊŜǎǎΦ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ƘŜŀǊŘ 

ǘƘŜ ǎŀƳŜ ƳŜǎǎŀƎŜǎ ŦǊƻƳ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ǳƴŘŜǊǎǘƻƻŘ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜȅ ǿŜǊŜ ŜȄǇŜŎǘŜŘ ǘƻ ǳǇƘƻƭŘ ǘƘŜ 

ǎŀƳŜ ǎǘŀƴŘŀǊŘǎ ŀǘ ƘƻƳŜ ŀƴŘ ŀǘ ǎŎƘƻƻƭΦ IƻǿŜǾŜǊΣ ŀǎ ƭƛŦŜ ƎŜǘǎ ōǳǎƛŜǊ ǘƘŜ ƻǇǇƻǊǘǳƴƛǝŜǎ ŦƻǊ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊǎΣ 

ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ōǊƻŀŘŜǊ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ǘƻ ŎƻƳŜ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊ ƎŜǘ ŦŜǿŜǊ ŀƴŘ ŦŜǿŜǊ ŀƴŘ ŀǊŜ ƳƻǊŜ ŘƛŶŎǳƭǘ ǘƻ 

ƻǊƎŀƴƛǎŜΦ !ǘ wŜŘ Iƛƭƭ /ƻƴǎƻƭƛŘŀǘŜŘ {ŎƘƻƻƭ ǿŜ ōŜƭƛŜǾŜ ǘƘŀǘ ƻǳǊ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƭŜŀǊƴ ōŜǎǘ ǿƘŜƴ ǿŜ ŦƻǎǘŜǊ 

ǎǘǊƻƴƎ ǊŜƭŀǝƻƴǎƘƛǇǎ ǿƛǘƘ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎΣ ŎŀǊŜƎƛǾŜǊǎ ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ōǊƻŀŘŜǊ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅΦΩ  

I thought it was very apt to revisit that message following the events of Term 2, 2020. Whilst there 

are innumerable negative implications of the current Covid-19 pandemic, one positive to come out of 

it for Red Hill Consolidated School has been an intensified sense of community, despite the fact that 

we were socially isolating. This period allowed teachers and parents to work together to provide 

meaningful learning for students and, as a result, communication between home and school has been 

further strengthened. It gave families opportunity to spend valuable time with each other and allowed 

parents a unique insight into their child as a learner. I would sincerely like to thank our staff, parents 

and students for their resilience and positivity during our time of remote learning. As a school      

community, I think we should be incredibly proud of how we all worked together as a team! 

At the end of this term, parents will receive Semester 1 academic reports for their children. These  

reports are going to be significantly different to those that you have received in the past. The          

Department of Education has advised that, due to schools adopting revised teaching and learning 

plans for the majority of Term 2, reports should be modified. Normally we would report on all areas 

of the curriculum, including our specialist subjects, but this Semester teachers will be providing the 

following: 

¶  A description of the areas of the English and Mathematic curriculum taught. 

¶ A succinct comment describing student learning achievement and possible next steps in learning 
for English and Mathematics. 

¶ A personal comment about the students as a learner. Teachers may refer to how students ad-
justed to remote learning in this comment. 

¶ Judgement of ΨPersonal and Social DevelopmentΩΣ communicated through a checklist. 

Reports will be published electronically through Sentral and, closer to the date of publication, infor-

mation will be sent home about how to access these reports. Early in Term 3, we will hold our 3-way 

conferences, allowing teachers, parents and students to discuss learning progress and work together 

to create goals. Keep your eyes peeled for more information about these conferences later this term. 



Thank you once again to all of our families for their support in these unprecedented times! Despite 

the success of remote learning, it is so nice to have our junior students back on site and we canΩt 

wait to welcome our Grade 3 to 6 students back on Tuesday!  

Jo Barnes  

vÙĕĥíĖíĀç +ÙæĆĖÙ zÎëĆĆú -ÀĖÙ ĆĖ æġÙĖ zÎëĆĆú -ÀĖÙ æĆĖ ĴĆĥĖ ÎëíúÓˑ 

ēúÙÀĚÙ ĖÙçíĚġÙĖ Ĳíġë -Àÿē ĥĚġĖÀúíÀ 

ĲĲĲːÎÀÿēÀĥĚġĖÀúíÀːÎĆÿːÀĥ 

ʵʷʴʴ ʵʴʹ ʷʸʷ 

vK-z ĆĀĚíġÙ ʴʸʶʺ ʺʷʽ ʵʼʴ 

+ÙæĆĖÙ -ÀĖÙ ¢íÿÙĚ˕ ʻːʴʴÀÿ- ʼːʸʹÀÿ 

æġÙĖ -ÀĖÙ ¢íÿÙĚˊ ʷːʷʴēÿ- ʺːʷʴēÿ 

 

 

 

 

 

bƻǿ ǘƘŀǘ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ƛǎ ǊŜǘǳǊƴƛƴƎ ǘƻ ƴƻǊƳŀƭ ǿƛǘƘ ŀƭƭ ǎǘǳŘŜƴǘǎ ƻƴǎƛǘŜ Ƴŀȅ ǿŜ 

ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ŀǎƪ ǇŀǊŜƴǘǎ ǘƻ ŎƘŜŎƪΣ ǳǇŘŀǘŜ ƻǊ ŎƻƴŬǊƳ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ōǳǎ ǘǊŀǾŜƭ 

ǎŎƘŜŘǳƭŜ ōȅ ǇƘƻƴƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ƻŶŎŜ ŜǎǇŜŎƛŀƭƭȅ ŀǎ ǘƘŜǊŜ Ƴŀȅ ƘŀǾŜ ōŜŜƴ ŎƘŀƴƎŜǎ 

ǘƻ ŀƊŜǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ǎǇƻǊǘǎ ŀƴŘ ŀŎǝǾƛǝŜǎΦ 

 


